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The	Holy	Apostle	Peter	
Peter	was	the	son	of	Jonah	and	the	brother	of	Andrew,	the	First-called.	He	
was	of	 the	Tribe	of	Simeon	 from	the	 town	of	Bethsaida.	He	was	a	 fish-
erman	and,	at	first,	was	called	Simon	but	the	Lord	was	pleased	to	call	him	
Cephas	or	Peter:	"And	he	brought	him	to	Jesus.	And	when	Jesus	beheld	
him,	He	said,	“You	are	Simon	the	son	of	Jonah:	you	shall	be	called	Cephas,	
which	is	by	interpretation,	a	rock"	(St.	John	1:42).	He	was	the	first	of	the	
disciples	to	clearly	express	faith	in	the	Lord	Jesus	saying:	"Thou	art	the	
Christ,	the	Son	of	the	living	God"	(St.	Matthew	16:16).	His	love	for	the	Lord	
was	great	and	his	faith	in	the	Lord	gradually	strengthened.	When	the	Lord	
was	 brought	 to	 trial,	 Peter	 denied	Him	 three	 times	 but	 after	 only	 one	
glance	 into	the	 face	of	 the	Lord,	Peter's	soul	was	 filled	with	shame	and	
repentance.	After	the	descent	of	the	Holy	Spirit,	Peter	appears	as	a	fearless	
and	 powerful	 preacher	 of	 the	 Gospel.	 Following	 one	 of	 his	 sermons	 in	
Jerusalem,	 3,000	 souls	 converted	 to	 the	 Faith.	He	 preached	 the	Gospel	
throughout	Palestine	and	Asia	Minor,	throughout	Illyria	and	Italy.	Peter	
worked	many	powerful	miracles;	he	healed	the	sick,	resurrected	the	dead;	
the	sick	were	healed	even	from	his	shadow.	He	had	a	great	struggle	with	
Simon	the	Magician	who	proclaimed	himself	as	god	but	in	reality	Simon	
was	a	servant	of	Satan.	Finally,	Peter	shamed	and	defeated	him.	By	order	
of	the	evil	Emperor	Nero,	Simon's	friend,	Peter	was	condemned	to	death.	
Installing	Linus	as	Bishop	of	Rome,	counseling	and	comforting	the	flock	of	
Christ,	Peter	proceeded	joyfully	to	his	death.	Seeing	the	cross	before	him,	
he	begged	his	executioners	to	crucify	him	upside	down	for	he	considered	
himself	unworthy	 to	die	as	did	his	Lord.	Thus,	 the	great	 servant	of	 the	
Great	Lord	reposed	and	received	the	wreath	of	eternal	glory.	
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Welcome! 

	

To Our Guests: 
While we are not yet in formal inter-communion with other faith traditions, we 
have much respect for their rites of worship and sanctuaries of prayer. In our 
tradition, Holy Communion is open only to those Orthodox Christians who 
are in good standing with the Church and have prepared themselves by 
prayer, fasting and a recent confession. Please do not be offended by this if 
you are not an Orthodox Christian or in good standing with the Church. We 
welcome you to our church and invite you to receive a blessing and partake of 
the blessed bread at the end of the Divine Liturgy. 
	
The weather is always very warm during the summer months. While we need 
to dress comfortably because of this please remember that shorts or above-
the-knee attire, strapless garments, “spaghetti” strap garments, sleeveless or 
“tanktop” type garments, and tight-fitting, open or low-cut garments are not 
appropriate, especially for men, women and teenagers. It has always been our 
tradition to dress modestly and without drawing attention to oneself. Thank 
you. 

	
Epistle	Reading:	2	Corinthians	11:21-12:9	
Gospel	Reading:	St.	Matthew	16:13-19	

	
Saints	of	the	Day	

The	Holy,	Glorious	and	All-Laudable	Apostles	Peter	and	Paul.	
	
***	
	

Spiritual	Counsels…	
The	rich	and	the	poor	meet	together;	the	Lord	is	the	Maker	of	
them	all.	–	Proverbs	22:2	
	

***	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Orthodox Thoughts from Theo, the Parish Possum 
“Holy	God,	Holy	Mighty,	Holy	Immortal!	Have	mercy	on	
us!”	 In	 the	 Holy	 Orthodox	 Church,	 we	 recite	 this	
“Trisagion”	prayer	frequently.	At	St.	Basil,	we	chant	it	in	
English,	 Arabic,	 Greek	 and	 Slavonic.	 It	 is	 as	 old	 as	 the	

reign	of	Byzantine	Emperor	Theodosius	II	(408-450	A.D.).	Tradition	
has	it	that	Constantinople	was	shaken	by	a	great	earthquake	in	447	
A.D.	 This	 caused	 a	 child	 to	 be	 lifted	 in	 the	 air.	 When	 the	 child	
descended	safely	to	earth,	he	exhorted	the	people	to	pray	“Holy	God,	
Holy	Mighty,	Holy	Immortal.”	Some	believe	that	the	prayer	is	even	
older	 and	 goes	 back	 to	 Nicodemus	 who	 is	 to	 have	 shouted	 this	
phrase	when	he	saw	Jesus’	eyes	open	during	his	removal	of	Christ	
from	 the	 cross.	 It	was	 certainly	 in	 use	 at	 the	 time	 of	 the	 Fourth	
Ecumenical	Council	in	451	A.D.	Over	the	years	there	were	several	
attempts	to	amend	the	prayer	but	these	all	failed.	There	were	also	
arguments	about	whether	the	prayer	addressed	only	 Jesus	Christ	
and	not	the	Father	and	the	Holy	Spirit.	While	the	three	names	apply	
equally	to	all	three	persons	of	the	Holy	Trinity,	the	consensus	of	the	
Holy	Fathers	is	that	the	reference	“Holy	God”	is	specific	to	God	the	
Father.	 “Holy	 Mighty”	 refers	 to	 our	 Lord	 Jesus	 Christ.	 “Holy	
Immortal”	addresses	the	Holy	Spirit.	Thanks	be	to	God	for	providing	
us	with	this	holy	prayer	and	may	it	bestow	grace	and	mercy	upon	
us.	—	Theo	

	
***	
	

WORSHIP	SCHEDULE	
Saturday,	June	28th	–	Great	Vespers	&	Confessions,	5:00	P.M.	

Sunday,	June	29th	–	Orthros,	8:30	A.M.;	Divine	Liturgy,	9:30	A.M.	
Saturday,	July	5th	–	No	Great	Vespers	&	Confessions	

Sunday,	July	6th	–	Orthros,	8:30	A.M.;	Divine	Liturgy,	9:30	A.M.	
Saturday,	July	12th	–	Great	Vespers	&	Confessions,	5:00	P.M.	

Sunday,	July	13th	–	Orthros,	8:30	A.M.;	Divine	Liturgy,	9:30	A.M.	
Saturday,	July	19th	–	Great	Vespers	&	Confessions,	5:00	P.M.	

Sunday,	July	20th	–	Orthros,	8:30	A.M.;	Divine	Liturgy,	9:30	A.M.	
Saturday,	July	26th	–	No	Great	Vespers	&	Confessions	

Sunday,	July	27th	–	Typica	Service,	9:30	A.M.	
	

 



ANNOUNCEMENTS	
The	Ladies	Guild	shall	hold	its	June	meeting	today,	June	29,	after	
Divine	Liturgy.	All	ladies	of	the	parish	are	invited	to	attend.	
	

We	fast	Wednesday	and	Friday	this	week.	
	

Fr.	 Peter	 needs	 to	 meet	 in	 the	 church	 with	 our	 north	 shore	
parishioners	next	Sunday,	July	6,	immediately	after	Divine	Liturgy.	
If	you	live	on	the	north	shore	of	Lake	Pontchartrain,	please	make	
every	effort	to	be	present.	
	

Fr.	 Peter,	 God	willing,	 shall	meet	with	 the	 catechumens	 and	 in-
quirers	after	coffee	hour	on	Sunday,	July	6.	Everyone	is	welcome	to	
attend.	
	

God	willing,	Fr.	Peter	will	attend	the	Archdiocese	Convention	at	the	
end	of	July.	Therefore,	Great	Vespers	is	cancelled	on	Saturday,	July	
26	and	we	will	have	a	Typica	Service	at	9:30	A.M.	on	Sunday,	July	
27.	You	are	not	welcome	to	get	sick	or	die	while	he	is	away.	
	

Bookstore	News:	Purchases	can	now	be	made	using	the	QR	code	
by	the	clipboard	in	the	bookstore	area.	Please	see	Kathleen	Field	
or	Elias	Ioup	for	more	information.	(Remember	to	jot	down	your	
items	on	the	clipboard,	however	you	may	pay	for	them.)	
	

Our	Littlest	Members	
					Christ	said,	“Let	the	little	children	come	to	Me,	and	do	not	forbid	
them;	for	such	is	the	kingdom	of	heaven”	(Matthew	19:14).	In	the	
Orthodox	Church,	we	embrace	and	welcome	our	littlest	parishion-
ers	to	join	in	the	Divine	Liturgy.	They	are	our	future	and	we	want	
them	raised	from	birth	involved	in	the	liturgical	experience.	
					While	generally,	silence	and	stillness	are	valued	in	worship,	the	
noise	of	 children,	 especially	 if	 they	are	playfully	making	noise	or	
expressing	themselves,	 is	often	viewed	as	a	part	of	the	joyful	and	
vibrant	nature	of	Orthodox	worship.	It	is	considered	“Holy	Noise.”	
The	beautiful,	resonating	sound	of	our	children’s	cooing	or	laughter	
is	warming	to	our	hearts.	
					However,	 if	 your	 child	 should	become	 fussy,	 out	 of	 control,	 or	
inconsolable,	please	be	respectful	to	those	around	you	and	leave	the	
Nave	to	provide	comfort	for	our	little	member.	They	can	be	brought	

outside	or	to	St.	Basil’s	Comfort	Room.	Once	consoled	and	in	good	
spirits,	return	with	our	sweet	parishioner	to	resume	the	liturgy.	
					Please	also	remember	that	there	is	NO	FOOD	allowed	in	church	
and	that	includes	baby	formula	(bottle-feeding)	and	snacks.	If	our	
little	 one	 is	 hungry,	 please	 bring	 them	 to	 the	 St.	 Basil's	 Comfort	
Room	to	feed	them.	The	exception	to	that	is	our	breastfed	little	ones.	
Breastfeeding	 during	 worship	 services	 is	 acceptable,	 but	 with	 a	
focus	on	discretion	and	modesty.	
					To	our	parents	of	 little	ones,	we	 join	you	 in	 loving	prayer	and	
support	as	you	raise	the	next	generation	of	Orthodox	believers.	GOD	
BLESS	YOU!	
	

Today’s	Coffee	Hour:	Potluck.	Thank	you.	Next	Week:	Team	1.	


